Special Committee on Legal Aid Reform

The principal focus of this committee's activity in the past year has concerned trying to deal with government proposals in relation to the payment of legal aid under the current scheme and an attempt to reform aspects of this scheme so that practitioners are more fairly remunerated for their efforts.  In relation to civil legal aid this has taken two tracks.  The first concerns the current system and the focus in this regard has been in relation to the manner in which Masters of the High Court assess barrister's fees on a legal aid taxation.  The second concerns the realisation that with the coming of the Civil Justice Reforms that our voice should be heard in the development of not just the substance of the scheme but in areas such as the assessment of costs which will inevitably affect the livelihood of barristers.

In common with the Special Committee on Criminal Law and Practice this committee has also been concerned with the consistent trafficking of the level of criminal legal aid fees.  Submissions and representations have been made to avoid this absurd approach on the part of the government.  However, it is very clear that the current system itself requires a radical overhaul to ensure that barristers who are retained by the director of legal aid are remunerated on a fair and just basis by reference to the work that they have actually undertaken.  In this regard, we are working in tandem with the Law Society of Hong Kong.
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